
 

June 4th, 2025 
 

Excellency, 

We would like to thank all delegations for their engagement throughout the negotiations of the 
intergovernmental process to identify the terms of reference and modalities for the establishment 
and functioning of the Independent International Scientific Panel on Artificial Intelligence (AI) and the 
Global Dialogue on AI Governance.  

Please find enclosed the second revised draft of the resolution, which we have prepared based on 
the edits proposed by Member States during the consultations, and on bridging proposals that 
attempt to provide solutions to the areas of divergence. 

An informal consultation of the revised draft will take place on June 11th in CR.5 from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

As we enter the final stage of this negotiation, we kindly ask delegations to express their views on the 
revised draft with a view to resolving any outstanding issues. Our intention is to proceed to a silence 
procedure shortly thereafter, in order to enable the timely adoption of the resolution by the General 
Assembly. 

We count on your continued flexibility and constructive spirit to bring this important process to a 
successful conclusion. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 
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